Dear Fellow Laborers, November-December 2023

We trust you and your families had a wonderful Thanksgiving and a blessed Christmas. Thank you
for all the cards and gifts; we appreciate it very much. Each year the holidays bring their own
uniqueness to us. This year we enjoyed having our sister come to Florida for Thanksgiving, and in
early December, we celebrated Christmas with most of the family, which was a blessing.

Chacon Family: We never cease to be amazed at how God directs our
lives and allows us to have a small part of His plan. Our trip to visit with |
the Chacon family in Columbus, Ohio was such a blessing. Brother Ivan
and Sister Susan are doing an amazing job with their Hispanic ministry at ~
-~ Sening Charet 8 the Capitol City Baptist Church, and they are growing in leaps and bounds. __ W&

7 In the Sunday morning service, we had the opportunity to introduce
Old Suwanee Baptist Ghurch ourselves and share what God has called us to do. We enjoyed a church :
Buford, Georgia lunch with lots of good food and fellowship. The kids enjoyed some play time at Chick-fil-A, and
Pastor Tim Campbell we were privileged to attend their Thanksgiving school program. Please continue to pray for the
{770) 945-5451 Chacon family. = ,

Supporting Churches: It was a blessing to recently |
Contact Information: be in two of our supporting churches in South Florida. !
cell phone 678-230-7563 Sunday morning, we preached for Pastor Harris a i
CHETEhEE RN @l New Hope Baptist Church in Moore Haven Florida. im®
Sunday evening, we preached through an interpreter B - I
Responsibllities: for Brother Wryals at New Testament Baptist started e
by Brother Ben Millican. These churches each have specific needs; so pray fo

* starting New Churches. wisdom for the pastors and spiritual growth for the people.

« Restoring Churches. . . .
« Recruiting Church Planters. Opportunities: We were able to spend some time with Brotherf .
: Alan Saunders and Patti at their new location in Punta Gorda, -
Florida. The Palm View Baptist Church had their opening servic

@cﬂﬁ%{' with 19 in attendance. Another member of our team, Brothe
/ m‘?\ Verlin Oliver, has been asked to help a struggling church in North

WORLD BAPTIST

MISSIONS,,... Carolina and will begin his ministry with them soon.
LV

e Vision Family: Since our last letter, Pastor Muse and the church
P.O. Box 519 p 2
__Braselton, GA 30517 B family have had several people join and others who plan to .
“;‘\’f;’»ﬁbﬁ‘g’ . become members soon. The building of the church is moving §

3 forward awaiting the plans from the builder, partial paving of the |
road, and septic tank installation. Pastor Muse now has faithful |
men to fill our responsibilities teaching, leading music and heading |
up the visitation as well as someone to take the duties of y
secretary for Cathy.

USA East Director: It has been 12 years since God placed us in the exciting ministry of helping
new church planters as well as struggling churches. As we continue in this calling, please pray for
all of those who make up our USA East Team from Maine to Florida to the Mississippi River.

Thank you again for your prayer and financial support these many years. We pray for you often
that God will continue to bless your ministry. Please pray for the many struggling churches and
those missionaries who are fulfilling God’s call wherever they serve.

Looking Unto Jesus,

James and, Cathy Honsowd

| ,; Being confudent of this very thing, that fe whick hatf Begun a good
L work in you will erform it until the day of Jesus Chirist: Bfil 1:6



